
Regular Meeting					        		October 11th, 2021

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, October 11th, 2021 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the Pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller, Lanny Wertz and Richard Barto present. Visitors present included our Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Fire Chief Todd Winder, Larry Stout, Donnie Wagner, Casey Parker, John Fisher, his 2 sons (did not sign the book and another resident I can’t read the writing).

Public Concern – None at this time.  

The minutes from the regular Township meeting were approved by a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second motion was by Supervisor Miller, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, presented the Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 280, Box Alarms 26, Rescue 19, Tactical 11, Still 0, Hazardous Materials 0 and Water Rescue 0 representing total incidents at 336.  Chief Winder commented they had a great turn out for their open house and great discussion with a number of them on the variety of jobs that are available at the Fire Company. The positions are currently covered and recruitment is challenging. Chief Winder commented that their Treasurer is resigning from the position and they are actively interviewing accounting agencies as none of the members are interested in the position due to how much time is involved to perform the duties. The fire company lost a 11 year member who took a job at the Hospital. Fire Chief Winder said their Annual Banquet will be held November 6th, happy hour to begin at 5:00pm. Everyone from the Township is invited and can bring a guest. Fire Chief Winder commented some of the houses they receive calls on are un safe inside or are health/wellness issue of living conditions. Chairman Deitrick said to include the Secretary via email on the reports that are sent to Code Inspections.
  
 Old Business – Solar Farm Project- Chairman Deitrick commented we still need the Bond prior to approval.  Solicitor Scott T. Williams to look into.        

  	New Business – John Fisher Sub division plans- Chairman Deitrick commented Mr. Fisher has 2 options, both properties hook onto the public sewer or go in front of the zoning hearing board for a variance hearing.  The Budget for 2022 – Chairman Deitrick commented for everyone to take a look at the Budget for review and make adjustments where they feel necessary.  The first reading for General total income is $912,702, the total expenses are $824,760. Liquid Fuels total income is $156,124, total expenses $149,700. 



	Road Master Report – Cleaned out ditch on Cemetery Road. Cleaned storm grates all around the Township. Filled in pot hole at bottom of School House Road. Boom mowed brush on Cemetery Road, Saeger Station Road, West and East Blind Road and Pinchtown Road. Cut down tree on Cemetery Road. Checked on the roads to be paved for repairs to sub base area. Checked PA #1 calls. Cleaned mower. Cleaned white lines on roads for line painting. Worked with the line painters. Cleaned up roads after the storms. Worked on burming on Snaurytown Road at Rte 54 end to push back stream flow.



 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor.   The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 27 Checks	$95,076.43
			State Fund	 	   3 Checks	$  9,983.37	
	 
	Public Comment – Visitor Larry Stout commented and commended Supervisor Richard Barto for his commitment to the Township for 32 years. Larry Stout announced he will be a write in for Township Supervisor.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Supervisor Dodge and second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor at 7:44 p.m.     

							

Holly Wertz, Secretary
